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No meeting in December 
 

16 Jan: Social evening 
 

20 Feb: Secret Garden at 

St Leonards - Mike  

Sharman and Joi Jones 
 

20 March: Knepp Castle 
- Penny Green (re-wilding 

project recently seen on 

Countryfile) 

I SSUE 36  WINTER  2017  

Newsletter Editors: 

Jo Adams, Pat Winter, 
Marilyn High 

Contact Jo   69 Wish Road, 
Hove BN3 4LN.  

Tel: 01273 723695 
poppyjosiejo@gmail.com 

EVENTS 

Sunday, 4 February 

2018, 10.30am-4.30pm: 

Seedy Sunday - 

BHASVIC,  

Old Shoreham Road 

http://hovegardeningclub.co.uk  
 

ANNUAL  GENERAL  MEETING :  The Clubôs President, Chris Thornton-Clough 

and Marion King, Chair, reviewed the year, which had seen the Club reluctantly move 

after 58 years at Glebe Villas to Portslade Town Hall. There had been a few teething 

problems, hopefully now sorted out. The Plant Sale had once again been very successful, 

with record takings.  

Pat Morris, who had served as Membership Secretary for some years, was standing 

down from the committee. Nobody has come forward to join the committee and we do 

need some more help. If you would consider joining us, please speak to any committee 

member to find out more what's involved.  

Chris Redknap was overall winner of the competitions in the year with the highest  

number of points, winning the Presidentôs Plate. Marilyn High, who was overall winner 

last year, this year was Runner Up, being awarded the Jean Haywood Rose Bowl.  

Sandra Payne won the Presidentôs Challenge Cup for Novices.  

OUTINGS :  There will be two pick up points for outings: one at the 

bottom of Glebe Villas as usual, plus St Helenôs Green in Hangleton, as 

this may be more convenient for members who drive as on-street parking is 

available. 

TUESDAY, 24 APRIL:  SISSINGHURST.  
Inclusive cost: HGC members with NT membership: Ã12, non-NT members Ã23;   

non-HGC members Ã2 extra. To be paid by 17 April meeting. 

Depart 10am corner Glebe Villas/New Church Road, then 10.20am at corner of  

Northease Drive/Hangleton Way. Please be there 10 minutes before. 

Arrive Sissinghurst 12 noon, leaving 4.30pm, arrive back about 6pm,  

dropping first at Hangleton then Glebe Villas.  

 

Wednesday, 27 June: Chichester Harbour boat trip, then West Dean Gardens. 

Tuesday, 25 September: Salutation Gardens, Kent.           More details to follow.  

16 JANUARY PARTY, 7.30PM:  No organised entertainment this year, just food, wine, good 
company and a chance to socialise with your fellow members. Please let Marion know if you have any 

specific dietary requirements. Bring your own plate and cutlery please. 

There will be a quiz or two, the photo competition (see p.2) and the table decoration competition. 

This year it is for a Winter Woodland Scene - not too large please, itôs intended for a Christmas table 

- so set your imagination free. There will be prizes! 

 

²ƛǎƘƛƴƎ ȅƻǳ ŀƭƭ ǘƘŜ {ŜŀǎƻƴΩǎ ƎǊŜŜǝƴƎǎ ŀƴŘ ŀ ǇŜŀŎŜŦǳƭ bŜǿ ¸ŜŀǊ  
ŦǊƻƳ ȅƻǳǊ tǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘ /ƘǊƛǎ ¢ƘƻǊƴǘƻƴ-/ƭƻǳƎƘΣ ±ƛŎŜ-tǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘǎ !ƴƴ bƻǊƳŀƴ  

ŀƴŘ /ŀǊƻƭ CƛǘȊƎŜǊŀƭŘΣ /ƘŀƛǊ aŀǊƛƻƴ YƛƴƎ ŀƴŘ ŀƭƭ ǘƘŜ ŎƻƳƳƛǧŜŜΦ 
²Ŝ ƭƻƻƪ ŦƻǊǿŀǊŘ ǘƻ ǎŜŜƛƴƎ ȅƻǳ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ bŜǿ ¸ŜŀǊ  

Chris 

Redknapôs 

winning 

Halloween 

pumpkin 

MEMBERSHIP :    

Be sure to renew by  

31 December.  

Any spaces left after that 

date will be offered to those 

on the waiting list.   

The óPresidentôs Challenge Cupô  

for Novices which we introduced 

last year is to be simplified/ 

amended. It will be awarded to the  

New Member who has gained most 

points in the first full year in which 

they join the Club.  Entry cards to 

be marked with ñNMò for judging 

purposes. 
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 PHOTO  COMPETITION  FOR  JANUARY  -  LAST  CALL !   

1. Patterns in nature   2. Frost  3.  Moss and/or Lichens 
(Patterns in nature could be clouds, ripples in sand/water, flowers, leaves, trees, 

insects, animals - in fact, anything that you think fits the bill.) 

 
 

Photos are displayed at the January party and members choose the winners.  

So have your camera ready and set your imagination free.  
 

Rules: Photos should be no more than 5ò x 7ò in size and unframed.   

Please write your name on the back. Members may each enter only one photo per category. .  

Diana Collier, who has been a 

member for very many years, 

will be moving to Dorset early 

next year.  Both she and her 

husband, Jim, were very active 

in the Club and served on the 

committee. Diana has given us 

a trophy to be awarded for the 

best Rhubarb entry. We will 

miss her and wish her well in 

her new home. She will be at 

the Party in January. 

TREE PEONY  TO  ENGLISH  ASH  

I was having tea alfresco a few years ago in my friendôs 

back garden when her lovely tree peony was in flower 

with beautiful creamy yellow flowers and she said, ñLook, 

a seedling is growing, which you can have if you like.ò. 

So I took this little plant home, probably only about 30cm tall; fed, watered and 

nurtured it and, when it was big enough, planted it at the end of my garden, 

where it grew bigger.  It lived through the winters and grew new green glossy 

leaves in the Spring but it never flowered.   

Last year I moved it to a sunnier spot to give it a bit of encouragement and it 

grew taller with new shoots ï but it still didnôt flower. I was eager to see these 

creamy yellow flowers in my own back garden. Then I started looking at the 

leaves more carefully and doubts crept in as to whether it really was a Peony.  

The more research I did, and the more photos I looked at, the more I was 

convinced that this was not what I had first thought!  The only pictures of leaves 

which matched my plant were those of the Ash tree.   
 

Now, I live in a little bungalow with a 

standard size garden and this Ash (or Fraxinus 

as Gerald tells me) has a potential of reaching 

35 metres!  Gerald is the garden manager at 

Wish Park so that is where my Ash has been 

planted for him to look after and all to enjoy.  

It is in the border near the entrance on Saxon 

Road, so if you are ever there, please say 

óHelloô to my tree. Chrissie Hogarth 

GROW  YOUR  OWN  SHADE         Pat Winter 
 

At the height of summer, it was far too hot to sit out on my little lawn. I wanted a parasol, 

but it would look very obtrusive in my small garden. With no room in the shed for it, the 

answer was obvious: grow your own.  

After about 7 years, my Cotoneaster parasol on the edge of the lawn is 8 feet high and 6 feet 

in diameter and gives two or three people shade from the hottest sun. And the lawn below it 

is much greener now. In spring it is covered in clusters of white flowers and in autumn and 

winter loads of red berries attract local blackbirds.  

First, start with the seedling or young sapling from the seed of a Cotoneaster that you know 

has spreading, drooping branches that will form the canopy. In a large pot, train the main 

shoot straight up a cane until the plant is too big for the pot. Then plant it where it will give 

the shade you want and stake it to an 8ft (or longer) pole. Trim off side branches, and tie the 

trunk to the pole all the way up. Let the top branches bend over into a canopy which you can 

prune yearly to give you the amount of shade you like. 
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V ISITING  KEW        Chrissie Hogarth 

After a straightforward journey by coach from Hove, we  

had a great day dodging the showers and saw everything, 

including the Treetop Walkway and the Princess of Wales 

Conservatory, with a break for lunch in the Orangery 

Restaurant. The Explorer Land Train took us on a half-hour 

tour all around the park, which was a great thing to do first 

thing.  

This picture of the Palm House shows a huge mauve cloud 

coming over - when I first viewed the photo I thought I had 

my finger over the top, but then realised it was a cloud.        

The tropical ponds were lovely and, of course, as  

a beekeeper, I was very interested in the Hive 

(below), an immersive sound and visual 

experience. The lights and sounds inside The 

Hive are triggered by bee activity in a real 

beehive at Kew. The intensity of the sounds and 

light change constantly, echoing that of the real 

beehive. The multi award-winning Hive was 

inspired by scientific research into the health of 

honeybees. It is a visual symbol of the 

pollinatorsô role in feeding the planet 

and the challenges facing bees today.  

The Marianne North art gallery has an amazing display of 

over 800 plant portraits by Marianne (1830-1890), who was 

a Victorian single lady born in Hastings. She travelled round 

the world (twice) on her own, painting with oils on a pad of 

paper.  All of her paintings are the same size, and she painted 

the flowers in their native surroundings, showing the type of 

soil and conditions.  She was a friend of Charles Darwin and 

the scientific accuracy of her work was revered worldwide, 

long before photography had become generally available.  

PLANT  SALE , 19 M AY  2018:  The Plant Sale last year 

brought in a record amount, so letôs see what we can do this year.   Some  

of you may have already potted up cuttings and surplus plants from your 

garden, and soon it will be time to think about sowing some seeds, or you 

may even have sown some sweet pea seeds 

already. 

At the AGM in November a member mentioned 

that there had been requests for herbs but not very 

many on offer, so if anyone feels like growing 

some of these for the sale, they would be very 

welcome.  

When visiting a garden centre, take note of how 

they offer vegetable plants for sale, often a small 

tray containing several seedlings of runner beans, 

brassicas, lettuce, etc., rather than individual 

plants. Tomato plants of a reasonable size are 

usually sold individually, unless they are very small. 

Can we make 2018 yet another record year?  This is an enjoyable event 

which is a valuable fund raiser for the Club and usually eagerly awaited by 

the local community. 

JOYCE  HOLDEN  

We are sorry to report that Joyce 

Holden, a long term member of the 

Club whom many people will 

remember, died in November 

following an operation. 


